Hi All
Welcome to the 2018-19 UFTRI Fly Tying season.  As always the BOD hope that all members, their family and friends had a safe, and fun summer.  The May meeting was a departure from the usual outing.  It was held at the Knights of Columbus as a tying and pizza meeting.  This was because of the missed meeting, due to inclement weather.  
Once again dues will remain the same, $30.00 for the year, and are due in September.  Please make an effort to pay on time.  The increase in membership, bucket raffles and silent auctions have helped the general treasury, putting the club in a good financial position.  The Christmas and or Holiday Party was a fun time.  There was plenty of pizza and soft drinks to go around.  We had some nice door prizes, bucket raffles, and silent auction items for members to win and bid on.  As a reminder if you have any items that would like to donate to the Club to support the raffles, please bring them in.  
This year the club donated flies that were tied by members to various nonprofits and charitable organizations.  These included TU 225, TU 737, Rhody Fly Rodders, and the Rhode Island Center Assisting those in Need (RICAN).  We would like continue and add to that list this year.  Members can help the club by instructing, bringing a prospective new member to a meeting, becoming a Board member or volunteering at some of the events that UFTRI assist such as:
· Addville Children’s Program
· Dare to Dream Ranch
· Wounded Warriors
· RI DEM Events
· Bears Den Fly Fishing Show
Members are always welcome to help out on any occasion, just see a board member.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The club, as always, looks forward to new membership, and new instructors.  I again will and have reached out, attended meetings, and talked about UFTRI to TU 225, TU 737, Rhody Fly Rodders, any and all people I meet on the fresh and salt water, at fly shops, at fly shows, and anywhere else I can work the club into the conservation.  The club has been growing the past couple of years, and in the best interest of the club, again, please try to bring one of your own friends to a meeting.  
In closing thanks to the BOD’s, and the general membership for a successful tying season.
See you September 5, 2018, weather permitting.  (Check your email, keep an eye on the web site, call a Board member, or call the KOC, regarding weather cancellations.)
Regards,
Jeff
